Visit To Thailand

November 2018 Newsletter

It was good to work alongside Nicholas Bensted who heads 'Step Out In Faith' in Thailand' In January we set up a strategy of planting bible schools in Thailand. This visit was to actively launch them into reality through the hard work Nicholas has done.

The main interest came from the Lahu peoples and we gave a teaching seminar to 34 pastors of whom 30 of them would like to start a bible school, We also visited a established Karen Church in Hord and ran a day seminar launching a small but enthusiastic bible school.

We then preached in a Burmese Church in Chiang Mai and then taught a serious group of three pastors and leaders from nine churches. One Burmese interpreter offered to translate the bible school material. Other people in Doi Saket also expressed interest in starting a bible school. We also made contact with some influential pastors and leaders who were pleased to hear our vision for bible schools and planting churches in Thailand.

OUR NEWLY UPDATED WEBSITE for free bible school, Revelation TV teaching programs and new U Tube uploads, Go to www.suzannesministries.co.uk



Bible School opens in Hord



Grand Seminar opening by government officials



Sierra Leone rural village well water pump Almost complete

MIRACLE WELL FOR ORPHANS IN SIERRA LEONE

Our orphanage in Sierra Leone was struggling with watering their crops to feed 97 orphans. When the river dried up the crops were lost. We raised the money to put in the well and discovered while I was in Thailand that we were £300 short. Our secretary emailed me about a cash gift unopened from a supporter who gives to the orphan work. I emailed Wilfrid my husband to open the envelope praying it would contain £300 needed to send to Bobor. Wilfrid found £300 and sent it to complete the well. Thank you Lord for this miracle provision.

The well is almost complete and the opening is the 17th of November where I will give the Gospel by phone to all in the village, including three chiefs from neighboring villages. The Lord has also given His future plans of fostering one orphan per Christian family and to turn the orphanage into a school for the orphans and hosting families. The school will supply the midday meal.

CHRISTMAS FESTIVAL CRUSADE IN THAILAND ON 25th DECEMBER 2018

The local authorities have invited Suzanne to speak to unbelievers on Christmas day. They will provide the venue, lights, chairs, advertising and PA equipment. We need to provide refreshments and small gifts for the children. Please pray for the £750 needed for this opportunity to preach the Gospel Message.

NEXT TEACHING AND HEALING WEEKEND is from the 14th to 16th December 2018 at Standlake Ranch. **PREMIER RADIO** Suzanne is speaking at 11 am on Tuesday the 4th December 2018. Please phone 01865 300099 or email suzannesministries@gmail.com to book your place.